
UNIFORM POLICY  

The wearing of uniforms is a requirement at CGLA. Students are required to 
uphold the ideals of family and unity and wear the designated uniform daily. 
Uniforms must be clean and in good condition. The school will designate and 
notify parents in writing of the particular uniform, costs, and the recommended 
vendor for uniform purchases. Parents and guardians must inform school 
administrators immediately whenever there are difficulties, of any kind, in 
obtaining or the student wearing the required uniform.  

Parents and guardians are advised not to substitute their own versions of 
alternatives to the required uniform. To do so, puts the student at risk of wearing 
unacceptable attire and may result in parents/guardians purchasing items the 
students cannot wear. A school administrator is the final decision maker 
regarding the appropriateness of students dress and appearance.  

Dress Uniform consists of:  

• Oxford Shirt and jumper for Middle School  
• Oxford Shirt and skirt for High School  
• White or Navy knee socks  
• Dress shoes as noted below (penny loafers or oxford-type shoes)  

Casual Uniform consists of:  

• Jade Pique Polo shirt with CGLA Logo  
• Khaki Pants Navy Blue Pants v Tennis shoes  
• Oxford Shirt  

The only outer garments allowed in the classrooms and hallways are navy or 
gray, cardigan, crew, or v-neck, black sweaters (without hoods), grey fleece 
pullover or black CGLA jacket. Students will not be allowed to wear coats or 
hooded sweatshirts during the school day.  

CGLA school long-sleeved and short-sleeved t-shirts can be worn at designated 
times.  

Blouses should be tucked in neatly and belts must be worn at all times. All t-
shirts worn underneath uniform shirts must be either white or the same color as 
the uniform shirt.  

 

 



Shoes 

Students can wear sneakers, penny loafers or oxford-type shoes and Sperry 
boat shoes, with their uniforms. Flip-flops, jellies, Crocs, boots, or opened-
toe shoes are not permitted.  

JEWELRY AND ACCESSORIES  

CGLA students can wear modest jewelry. Stud earrings (small silver or gold 
studs) and small chains are acceptable. Students cannot wear beaded 
necklaces or bracelets or hoop earrings as they tend to be disruptive in the 
learning environment as well as a safety issue.  

GROOMING  

In order to help students foster a positive self-image, we encourage girls to 
leave home dressed and groomed appropriately. Students are discouraged from 
combing hair or applying makeup and nail polish in public places such as 
classrooms, the Dining Hall, etc.  

School administrators reserve the right to address hair color, body piercing and 
tattoos that can be disruptive to the learning environment.  

	


